
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

Gayndah  

Dear families, students and staff,  

 

Welcome to Week 2 and all that it offers.  

 

This week we keep in our prayers the community of Townsville and surrounds as they cope with the devastation of 

the floods. We pray for all members of our own community who are in need of support at this time.  

 

In All Things, Glorify God  

This is our school motto and part of our school song.  But what does it mean?  

For people of faith, God is present in the ordinary events of our lives.  In the words of Paula DõArcy: ôGod 

comes to us disguised as our life.õ  God is with us in the daily happenings of work, home life, school, leisure, 

shopping, walking the dog, taking the children to school, cooking or watching TV.   

 

God is not ôout thereõ or ôup in the skyõ but ôright hereõ.  We learn to live in the present moment (mindfulness) and 

ôstay awakeõ (Mt 26:39-41).  The past has departed and the future is not yet here.  The moment of reality is the 

invitation to grace.  The ônowõ moments are possible ôgrace momentsõ. 

(Kevin Treston, Spirituality for Every Day Living , p. 47)  

 

Important Back to School Information and Processes:  

From my own observation and from all reports (staff, students and parents), last week was a very 

positive start to the year.  Thank you.  

 

Thanks to the P & F for their prompt organisation of a new fridge for school lunches for Year 2 -6. 

 

Thank you parents for ensuring your children arrive at school in the correct school uniform, including 

hair and jewellery.  

 

This year we have an addition to our uniform in the guise of a ôlibraryõ bag.  Whilst this is what it is called, the 

purpose is for everyday use so notes, home readers and any other information can be sent home in the one bag.  The 

bags cost $10 and are available from the Office.  Please ensure your childõs bag is named (permanent marker works 

best as labels tend to fall off eventually).  

 

Parent Portal : The Parent Portal, accessed via the BCE Connect App, will house all school information, notes, 

newsletters and announcements.  Class news will also be available here.  

 

Student Protection : Student Protection is everyoneõs business.  

 

http://www.bne.catholic.edu.au/students -parents/student -protection/Pages/Code -of -Conduct-Training.aspx   

 

Parents must complete the Volunteer Student Protection training prior to assisting in anyway in the school (e.g. in 

class, tuckshop). Please remember to print out the certificate of completion and drop in to the office for our 

records.   

 

Parents and all other volunteers/workers are required to sign in and out at the Office if working in classes, tuckshop 

or grounds.  Parents can assist in many ways through helping in classrooms, manning the tuckshop and/or Breakky club 

and assisting on special days, such as sports carnivals.  
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If collecting your child early or dropping off late, they must be signed in/out at the School Office.  Jody or Helen 

will then phone the classroom. If dropping off lunches, hats or any other items, this also needs to go via the 

Office.  Please take the lunch/hat to the Office and Jody or Helen will ensure your child/ren receives it. Our 

students should not be wandering around the school, up to the front gate/fence, unattended.   

 

I realise this may seem ôover-the topõ to some, but student protection is everyoneõs business. 
 

Parents and Friends Association :   

All parents are automatically a member of the P & F upon enrolment.  The P&F is an integral part of our Catholic 

school and provides a formal structure and support network for parents to participate in the activities and  decision 

making processes at the school and to work  for the benefit of the school and their children.  

 

The P&F represents  the interests of the whole  parent  body.  
It helps parents  engage with the school and the  education  of their children  
It works to  support the school.  
 

Parents and families are the first teachers of their children and have the right and the responsibility to be 

engaged with their childrenõs education.  Research shows that children do better at school when parents continue 

to be engaged throughout their childrenõs years at school.  The P&F can facilitate this engagement.  

 

Meetings are held once a month.  Our first meeting for the year will be the Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 
12 March at 7pm.  
 
School Board :  

Some parents are also invited to be part of the School Board.  

Catholic School Boards are not management boards of the kind found in many business companies and in some 

independent schools.  Catholic School principals in  the Archdiocese of Brisbane  remain responsible to the 

Archbishop through the Executive  Director of Catholic Education.   Principals are not under the direction of their 

school boards. Rather,  Catholic School Boards are advisory groups.  They act in a manner which is at home with the 

Catholic belief that the Holy Spirit lives in the Christian community and that all members have wisdom to 

contribute.  There is a strong spiritual dimension to a Catholic School Board's work.  

  

The existence of a Board can help create a sense of continuity in a school's life despite changes of principal and 

staff and the normal comings and goings of families in the school community.  In the reflective, respectful 

atmosphere of the monthly Board meeting, the principal can seek the Board's advice on matters of school policy 

and on "big picture" matters affecting the school's present life and its future.  

  

Boards usually consist of eight to ten people, some of whom are parents/carers.  Having a Catholic School Board 

does not detract from the role or importance of a school's Parents and Friends Association.  The P&F remains the 

official representative body for parents in their dealings with the school, the diocese, government and other 

bodies. 

 

Home Activities :  Whilst the school does not have formal weekly homework, there are some expectations, for 

example reading.   

 

Extra - Curricular Offerings at St. Josephõs: 

Last week you would have received a letter from JB Notes regarding instrumental music lessons. This year, Mrs 

Jen Bryant will be offering lessons in piano, violin, cello, saxophone (soprano, alto, tenor) trumpet, flute, clarinet, 

vocal, drums, guitar, ukulele, bass guitar and musicianship/theory.  Jen also teaches and conducts the school choir.  

Please contact Jen directly if interested.  

 

Welcome BBQ  

I look forward to seeing many of you at our opening/Leadership liturgy on Friday 8 Feb at 9am, followed by morning 

tea.  Our Welcome BBQ is on Friday 15 Feb from 5:30pm. A note regarding the BBQ will be sent home soon.  

 

In all things, glorify God,  

Terese  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have certainly hit the ground running at St Josephõs. There is already some great learning and 

teaching happening in classrooms. Terese and I were thrilled to be invited into classrooms to view 

some of the creativity of our students.  

 

Tennis and the Art of Learning ð What do they have in common?   

Over the break, Terese and I travelled to Melbourneépurely for our own 

enjoyment. We were fortunate enough to see Novak Djokovic and Naomi 

Osaka, both World No. 1s, in action. Having two older brothers and growing 

up in a very òsportyó family, I have a real love and admiration for any sport. 

However, I am always impressed by the endurance required to play tennis, 

particularly when players are playing back to back matches that can last up 

to 5 hours. How do they do it?  

As I watched in awe of both athletes I was drawn to the resolve on 

Djokovicõs face. Despite ongoing disappointments, he continued to retain his 

composure and tried new tactics to overcome the challenges thrown at him 

by his opponent. It started with small successes and persistence; in which 

he kept building on, set by set, until his ultimate victory. This seemed to be 

a pattern for him throughout the Australian Open. As a teacher and APRE, 

I canõt help but apply this to the school context. 

Being a successful learner requires that same persistence and resolve to overcome challenges. I am 

sure that when these players came out they were "pumped" and ready to get into the game. This is 

much like our eager students who returned last week; so keen to see what their teachers have in 

store for them and embrace new knowledge.  

A few hours into the game, the players were evidently exhausted. As much as the game was physical, 

the game was ultimately won by the player who ironically had a less than ideal physical preparation 

for the match due to injury, yet had the mental resolve and composure to face challenges and 

persist with a laser -like focus on his goal. Similarly, successful learners are those who continue to 

have that mindset once the enthusiasm of the new school year starts to fade and routine sets in. 

This year let's take the opportunity to reflect on how we encourage our children to be face 

challenges and support them to develop their own resolve towards their learning goals. After allé.we 

donõt grow when things are easy, we grow when we face challenges.  

 



Parent School Partnerships  
Our family and school partnerships are vital for the best outcomes in student learning and there is much 

research to support this fact. There are many ways families can be involved in the life of our school. At times, 

this involvement will be quite visible however your partnership with us is at times quite invisible, yet will have a 

huge impact on your childõs attitude to schooling and therefore to their learning. Ways you can support our 

partnerships are:  

 

¶ speaking positively about learning  

¶ open and positive communication with teachers  

¶ supporting our school expectations including the wearing of correct uniform, high levels of attendance at 

school and attending school events whenever possible  

¶ Assisting with our Tuckshop (baking or packing food) and/or Brekky Club  

¶ Being on the P & F Committee or School Board  

 

 

We have a number of events coming up and you are warmly invited to:  
 
Opening School Mass/Yr 6 Leadership Badge Ceremony this Friday 8 February 9am  

Parent Information Night next Wednesday 13 February 6pm  

Family Welcome BBQ next Friday 15 February  5:30pm  

 

 

Our Lady of Lourdes Feast Day  
I am sure many of you would have heard of the word, òLourdesó before and dare I say 

most would connect this name with one of sportõs house groups at St Joeyõs. However, 

Lourdes is a significant place in France that has special meaning in the Catholic 

Church.  

Each year over 2 million people make their way through the mountainous country of 

south -eastern France to a place called, Lourdes. They come seeking cures, hoping to 

find answers, believing, and praying. At Lourdes, people recall the Lady dressed in 

white, with a blue sash, yellow roses at her feet, and a Rosary on her arm ñthe Blessed 

Virgin Mary.  

On February 11, 1858, Mary appeared to 14 -year-old Bernadette Soubirous. This was 

the first of 18 visits, many of them with 20,000 people present. When Bernadette 

asked the Ladyõs identity, she replied, òI am the Immaculate Conception.ó Just four years earlier, the Pope had 

proclaimed  it a dogma that Mary was conceived immaculate without original sin.  

The Blessed Virgin, through Bernadette, had come to call sinners to a change of heart. Her message was a 

request for prayer and penance. She also instructed Bernadette to tell the priests that a chapel was to be built 

on the site and processions held.  

On February 25, 1858, the Lady told Bernadette to dig in the dirt and drink of the stream. Bernadette began 

to dig, and after several attempts she was able to find the water to drink. The water continued to flow from 

where she had dug with her hands until it was producing over 32,000 gallons of water a day ñas it still does to 

this very day. There have been over 5,000 cures recorded but less than 100 of them have been declared 

miraculous by the Church. Most of these have taken place during the blessing with the Blessed Sacrament.  

On Monday 11 February, we celebrate the feast of Our Lady of Lourdes. We may never travel to Lourdes and 

join in the processions, but we can know always that we have a Mother to help us and lead us to her Son, Jesus.   
 

 

Keep Smiling  
 
Bec 
 

 

 



 

 

Curriculum Corner   
ð How to get the most from reading at home !  
 
Students often think they need to read fast 

so they can get through a text theyõre asked to deal with. 

But thereõs no point reading and not understanding or 

remembering what youõve seen. A more important skill is to 

read with comprehension and memory.  

Comprehension and retell of the events from the text is 

equally important when reading and will affect your childõs 

reading ability. Your child may draw events in sequence, 

talk about the characterõs emotions or comment on why 

they did/did not like the book. All the discussion and 

dialogue you have with your child about their books will 

enhance their reading ability.  

The same approach should be taken with their library book. Take the opportunity to 

read to your child and then discuss the events, what strategies you used for ôtrickyõ 

words or what they thought of the characters. Reading at home has HUGE benefitsé 

 

Here are few questions to ask your child before, during and after reading.  

Before Reading  

What do you think this book will be 
about?  

 
Why do you think that?  

What do you know about the topic 

of this book?  

 

Does the topic of this book remind 
you of anything you have done or 

seen before?  
 

What are you wondering as you look 

at the front cover?  

 

What are you wondering as you look 
at the front and back of the book?  
 

During Reading  

What do you think will happen 

next?  

 

How do you think the character 
will handle this situation?  

 
If you were in the story, what 

would you taste, feel, smell or 

hear? 

 

What emotions is the character 
feeling? How do you know?  

 
What does that word mean?  

 

After Reading  

What is the main message of the 

book? 

 

What questions would you like to 
ask the author right now?  

 
Tell me the story in your own 

words? 

 

What were the most important 
events in the story?  

 
If this story had a sequel, what 

do you think it would be about?  

 

Did you like this book? Why or 
why not?  

 



 

 
 
 

 


